FIRST SUNDAY OF THE MONTH - AUGUST 4
Guided Personal Reflection at 8:30

Join us for Guided Personal
Reflection from 8:30-8:45, led
by Louise Mollinger. The
reflection is based on the Daily
Examen of St. Ignatius, a 16th
century spiritual practice.
Anyone is welcome to come and

experience the quiet 15-minute
Personal Reflection. If interested, here are some resources:

Handout One, Handout Two, and An Ignatian Examen Resource.

Guided
Personal
Reflection

9:00 Communion Service
Rev. Bob Wells returns as our guest leader. He will provide a
sermon entitled, “A Heart of Bread” and will serve communion.
Kai-i Tien will be with us at the piano.

-
[0:00 Fellowship Hour
Stay for Fellowship Hour after the service. Lemonade, coffee,
and baked goods will be served.

PREPARING TO SHARE OUR SPACE

We are excited to announcement that we will be renting our
classroom space to Prime Horizon, a local adult day services
company, on a trial basis, starting this week. We will learn if a
longer term lease is a good fit for our church and for their
operation. Additionally, this gives us time to fully understand
insurance and tax implications of renting to a "for profit" entity.
Currently, part of the space is being utilized by The Food Pantry
on a temporary basis for their mobile food pantry (see page 9).
We are pleased to be working with both organizations. Stay
tuned for updates.

LATEST ELEVATOR NEWS

We have received final bills from MEI for the shaft repair and a
"not to exceed" bid from Otis to fix the electrical problems that
prevents the fixed elevator from functioning. As was voted on at
the Fall Congregational Meeting in 2023, the loan application to
cover the remaining repairs has been submitted. Final fixes for
the elevator are pending the payment of these invoices, so
hopefully we are seeing light at the end of the tunnel!

We have one Sunday
morning worship
service at 9:00 during
the summer months.
Sorry, no nursery care
is provided.

The first Sunday
morning of each
month we celebrate
the Sacrament of Holy
Communion.
Communion is open to
all who seek to follow
in the way of Christ,
both children and
adults.

Be on the lookout for
orange text - it's
linked up to
documents and web
pages that you might
find helpful or
interesting.

If you have a
celebration, prayer
request, or other
contribution for the
newsletter, please
email the church
office 7-10 days
before the first day of
the month.



https://primehorizon.net/
https://www.portucc.org/Guided%20Personal%20Reflection%20Handout%20ONE.pdf
https://www.portucc.org/Guided%20Personal%20Reflection%20Handout%20Two.pdf
https://www.jesuits.org/spirituality/the-ignatian-examen/

